From: Altarnun Parish Clerk Sent: 16 April 2021 05:40 To: Scott Mann MP

Cc: adrian.parsons@cornwallcouncillors.org.uk; kkennally@cornwall.gov.uk

Subject: RE: From the Office of Scott Mann MP (Case Ref: ZA31727)

Dear Calum

Please submit to Highways England and thank you.

Kind regards Craig Dowler

Altarnun Parish Council Chair Tel: 07841780397

Email: clerkaltarnunpc@gmail.com Web Site: Altarnun Parish Council

From: Scott Mann MP
Sent: 15 April 2021 19:22

To: <u>clerkaltarnunpc@gmail.com</u> **Cc:** <u>calum.mcgrath@parliament.uk</u>

Subject: From the Office of Scott Mann MP (Case Ref: ZA31727)

Dear Craig,

Firstly, Scott hopes that you and your family have been safe and well during these difficult past few months.

Thank you for sending over this update, it is appreciated.

Presuming you are happy for him to do so, Scott will relay this information to Highways England for their consideration. In terms of next steps, Scott will do what he can to facilitate the Parish Council's preferred options. It will be tricky, but given that Highways England have said they are considering closing crossovers on the A30 we believe that some action is possible.

Do get in touch if there if you have any further updates, or if there is anything else Scott can help with in the meantime.

Best Regards, Calum

Calum McGrath

Parliamentary Assistant

Office of Scott Mann MP (North Cornwall)
Government Whip | Lord Commissioner to HM Treasury

COVID-19 (Coronavirus)

It is important that constituents receive up to date information concerning the outbreak. Scott will therefore be posting updates from HM Government and the NHS on his website and Facebook page. Please visit these to receive regular updates.

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/TherightMANNforNorthCornwall

Website: https://www.scottmann.org.uk/

FURTHER INFORMATION ON CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19) CAN BE FOUND

HERE: https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus

10 Market House Arcade Fore Street Bodmin Cornwall PL 31 2 JA

T: 01208 74337 | E: scott@scottmann.org.uk

UK Parliament Disclaimer: This e-mail is confidential to the intended recipient. If you have received it in error, please notify the sender and delete it from your system. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, or copying is not permitted. This e-mail has been checked for viruses, but no liability is accepted for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this e-mail.

General Data Protection Regulations / Data Protection Act 2018: Some data that the Office of Scott Mann MP receives from you will probably include your name, address and contact information, as well as personal or sensitive data about you and your issue / question. A privacy notice which details how your data is processed and stored by Scott Mann MP, and what rights you have regarding the use and retention of your data, can be found on Scott Mann's website: www.scottmann.org.uk

From: Altarnun Parish Clerk Sent: 12 April 2021 10:37

To: Scott Mann MP

Cc: "adrian.parsons@cornwallcouncillors.org.uk", "kkennally@cornwall.gov.uk"

Subject: RE: From the Office of Scott Mann MP Re: Highways - A30 Plusha Junctionfrom B3257

(Bodmin Moor Services)- Attn Nicola (Case Ref: ZA31727)

Dear Calum

Altarnun Parish Council very much welcomes your update of 5.3.2021 and particularly notes the challenges posed around cost. However given the accepted, ageed and crucial need for a solution the matter was urgently discussed at our council meeting 7.4.2021 and the draft minute is included for your reference. Please note it has been slightly precied for conciseness. The three short term and perceived viable options (in red) have been put forward, as invited, for immediate consideration and clearly some or all of the these could be retained in the larger scheme when it commences. We should be grateful if Scott can concur and respond with his proposed next steps.

Naturally if further clarity for the avoidance of doubt is required, please do not hesitate to revert. Draft Minute 52/21 Highways – Plusha Junction.

Following a request for an update from Scott Mann MP re agenda item 89/20 (acknowledgement noted 39/21) a reply, from his office dated dated 5.3.2021 stated 'Scott had a 1:1 meeting with Highways England yesterday to discuss Plusha Junction. Initial plans and ideas had been drawn up by Highways England and an improvement to the A30 Plusha Junction is included within their South West Regional Capital Forward Programme for Road Investment Strategy 2 (extending from 2020 to 2025). However, this is subject to securing scheme specific funding following a prioritisation of need and demonstration of value for money. Scott has raised the safety issues and feedback by the Parish Council on multiple occasions and has also asked Highways whether any other options are available, including closing the crossover parts of the A30. Highways England have previously mentioned this is

a priority for them and it might be a means of keeping Plusha on their radar. If they are considering this, Scott made it clear that Highways England would need to liaise with Parish Councils like Altarnun to make sure local opinion is considered. Scott will continue to explore options to alter Plusha Junction, and he would welcome any updates or comments that you have for him or Highways England.'

After lengthy discussion Cllr Green proposed that a reply be sent suggesting consideration be given, as a viable short term option, (pending the inception of a larger South West Regional Capital Forward

Programme for Road Investment scheme in due course) as follows:.1) Close the crossing for east bound traffic to Launceston, whilst maintaining a crossing for traffic from the west to cross the west bound carriageway. 2) Install visual speed controls/traffic calming measures 3) Install two slip roads (either side of the junction) on the west bound carriage way for exiting and joining the A30. Cllr Kendall seconded, and it was resolved that the clerk draft the response and send as soon as possible.

Kind regards
Craig Dowler
Chair Altarnun Parish Council
Robin Turner
Altarnun Parish Clerk Tel: 07841780397
Email: clerkaltarnunpc@gmail.com
Web Site: Altarnun Parish Council

From: Scott Mann MP
Sent: 05 March 2021 11:22
To: clerkaltarnunpc@gmail.com
Subject: From the Office o